
Term Dates 

Formal 

Assembly 

Friday, 18 

March  

Board of 
Trustees’ 

meeting 

Monday, 21 
March, 

6/15pm 

Good Friday 

Holiday 

Friday, 25 

March 

Easter Monday 

Holiday 

Mon. 28 

March 

Easter Tuesday 

Holiday 

Tues. 29 

March 

School finishes 
for Parent 

Interviews 

Wed. 30 
March - 

12.30pm 

Parent 

Interviews in 

the Hall 

Wed.  30 

March 

1.30pm - 7pm 

Shore to Shore 
fun run/walk 

Sunday, 3 

April 

Community 
Consultation 

evening 

Tues. 12 April 
6.30pm - 

7.30pm 

Term 1 ends Fri. 15 April - 
3pm 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
It is hard to believe we are half-way through Term 1 already. The students have settled 
well and are fully engaged in their learning. Being a parent of three school aged children, I 
am very mindful of expenses faced by parents at this time of the year (school uniform, 
stationery, BYOD devices). 
 
As well as these expenses, is our request for families to pay the school donation and the 
compulsory technology fee.  The majority of state schools ask parents to pay a donation each year to help 
supplement their operations grant.  Money received from these donations goes directly into resourcing to enhance 
teaching and learning and improve student achievement.   These donations are tax deductible and the school 
issues a receipt for this purpose.  The technology fee covers the 'take home' component of materials required to 
run our wonderful Specialisation programmes. 
 
A huge thank you to those families who have already paid their child's technology fee and/or their school 
donation.  Many families also take up the option of making automatic payments throughout the year to cover 
these costs and we are more than happy with this kind of arrangement. If you have concerns about making 
payments we are happy to work with you, so please contact our friendly office staff. 
 

Board of Trustees Elections 
 
2016 is a very important year for all schools in New Zealand as it the tri-annual Board of Trustees’ 
elections.  Glenfield Intermediate has five elected trustees who meet once a month to discuss governance of the 
school.  If you would like to make a difference please consider putting your name forward for this interesting and 
rewarding role.  Our next meeting is on 21 March at 6.15pm in the boardroom for anyone interested in seeing 
what is involved in trusteeship. If you are planning to come along, please email me   
mwhitford@glenfieldint.school.nz 
 
Celebrating student success and achievement 
 
Each Wednesday I ask teachers to send me students from their class that have produced a piece of great work, 
achieved success, or simply just been working incredibly hard.  I enjoy discussing learning with this group of 
students when they shared their work with me. They are always very proud of their achievements. 
 
Congratulations to these students who were on the Principals Honour Roll for outstanding effort and 
achievement in class.  
 
 Bea Pineda  Gabrielle Buslon  Nidhish Chandra 
 Ettan Dutta  Britney McCormick  Awezan Shawan 
 Ilham Ritonga  Sky Timms  Kelsey Warrington 
 Michael Bankart  Ashley Healey  Caitlin Stewart 
 Quentin Fanene  Dylan Corlett  Chloe’e Lone 
 Kasish Prasad  Ruby Qu   Sarah Courtney 
 Robine Jatulan  Jordan Page  Matthew Bull 
 

Cont’d over 

Princ ipal ’ s  Letter  
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INSPIRE   CHALLENGE  EMPOWER 

GIS is a PB4L School 

Our purpose is to encourage 

s t u d e n t s  t o  t a k e               

responsibility for themselves 

by providing a consistent, 

p os i t i ve  app roach  t o         

behaviour. 

At GIS we value: 

 Respect 

 Responsibility 

 Relationships 

 Resilience 

New Website coming soon!!!  

Keep a look out for our new website due to be released in the coming days.   

The new address will be www.glenfieldint.school.nz 

mailto:mwhitford@glenfieldint.school.nz


Glenfield Intermediate School 

Princ ipal ’ s  Letter  cont ’d  

Sports Update 
 

 Basketball is well under way for this semester and our teams have had a very successful start to their 

competitions - well done.   
 

 The boys cricket zone day is happening next week on Wednesday, 16 March.  We hope you have a great 

day in Sunnynook competing against other intermediate schools. 
 

 The annual Shore to Shore fun run/walk is happening again on Sunday, 3 April.  This is an awesome family 

event which also supports the school as for every person registered the school receives money for new 

sports equipment.  It would be great to see many of you there.   Please see your classroom teacher for 

more information or register online at http://shoretoshore.co.nz.  Entries close Monday, 21 March.  

  

 The Orienteering Zone Day is also happening this term on Monday, 4 April.  If this is something that 

sounds interesting to you, make sure you are listening out to the notices to sign up.   
 

 The Glenfield Intermediate Fun Run is happening on Thursday, 5 May.  Students collect sponsorship for 

this event and then will receive prizes they have selected dependent on the amount of money they 

raised. This is a great fundraiser for the school and money raised will go towards sports                  

equipment.  Sponsorship can be raised online or in the booklet you child will receive next week. 

PTA News  

PTA ICE CREAM SALES 

Every Friday, at lunchtime -  $2.00 each 

 
Also at school assembly, teachers nominate students to receive a Principals Award based around our school values. Congratulations to the 
following students who receive a Principals Award for Responsibility. 
 
 Jessica Lee  Alex Cotos  Emily Freestone  Jessica Best   
 Brian Lee   Tiffany Douglas  Inigo Briones  Monika Douglas 
 Peter Tu’itupou  Ruby Qu   Robine Jatulan  Caitlin Glass 
 Chontell Douglas   Dylan Corlett  Libby Belcher  Reda Ali 
 Yasmeen Gurumayum Lunar Watanabe  Vanessa Palmer  Jessica Lusis 
 Yutong Huang  Brooke Donaldson  Monika Douglas 
 
 
 
Mark Whitford 
Principal 

School  News  

http://shoretoshore.co.nz


Glenfield Intermediate School 

Community  Notices  

School  Not ices  

TOUGHLOVE 
 
 

Are you at the end of your tether with your troubled teen? You 
can turn it around. 
 

A self- help programme that gives parents the support and tools to 
deal with unacceptable teenage behaviour-that works! 
 

Find out how parents just like you have turned their families around. 
Go to www.toughlove.org.nz or phone 624 4363 

FIRST VOICE BOYS’ CHOIR 

The choir for boys with a treble voice 

If you are aged between 8-13 years and like to sing, come and 

join this first choir for boys in the North Harbour region 

 

Rehearsals begin early Term 2 

Glenfield Salvation Army Hall, Monday 4.30pm-6pm 

 

Parents:  for information or to register your son’s interest 

contact Kim - Email - firstvoiceboyschoir@gmail.com Phone/

Text 021813718 or 0274190134. 

 

Kim has a lot of experience working and conducting chil-

dren’s choirs in the schools and the community.  She is an 

experienced singer and musician. 

http://www.toughlove.org.nz/

